A FAITH-INSPIRED VISION OF HEALTH CARE—ACCOUNTABILITY
“Our health care system must be ACCOUNTABLE, offering a quality, equitable and sustainable means of keeping us healthy as individuals and as a community.”
From “A Faith-Inspired Vision of Health Care”
This month, we turn to health care accountability, the fourth principle embodied in “A Faith-Inspired Vision of Health Care”.  According to this vision, as people of faith we are responsible for the care of our own health as well as the health of our brothers and sisters, regardless of individual circumstances.  Accepting this vision means we are called as individuals, families, governments, businesses, and the faith community “to work in partnership for a system that ensures fully-informed, timely, quality and safe care that treats body, mind and spirit.”

A truly accountable health care system asks consumers, practitioners and providers, as well as insurers and public officials, to consider how their interactions with the health care system affect their entire communities.  
As consumers we should strive to make informed and thoughtful decisions about our own care, and be unashamed to discuss sometimes tough health-related decisions with our friends and neighbors, particularly those we fellowship with in our congregations.  This includes such difficult matters as end-of-life care.  Discussions between patients and doctors about end-of-life care should be encouraged.  We can and should have these difficult conversations in ways that integrate our appreciation for modern medicine with our faith and our recognition of mortality.
For physicians and other health care providers, accountability means being rewarded for the quality of care they provide, not the amount.  Many providers, researchers and thoughtful consumers have noted the growing body of evidence suggesting that when it comes to medical care, more is not better.  What is better is for everyone to have a “medical home” with a health professional who coordinates care.  What is better is for everyone to have equitable access to quality, preventative care.   What is better is a system where primary care providers are as esteemed as specialists.

For insurers and for public officials, accountability means providing health coverage that will adequately protect people in their time of need.  For too long, people with pre-existing conditions, and people with high medical costs, have been left to fend for themselves.  This isn’t right.   As people of faith, we have a responsibility to call our leaders to reject inadequate plans that would reduce the number of uninsured only to increase the number of underinsured.  Costs must be affordable, basic benefits must be adequate, and annual out-of-pocket maximums must be low enough to protect the sick from the need to file for bankruptcy.  A system of shared risk can and should be structured in a way that benefits everyone, including those most in need.
Please share our faithful vision of accountability with your representatives in Congress. Go to www.pachurchesadvocacy.org and click on “Support Health Care Actions.”  From there, you can click on “Send Letters to Senators Casey and Specter.” Just finish the letters in your own style, print them and then put them in the mail. 

